BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689
Tel. No. (415) 554-5184
Fax No. (415) 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227

MEMORANDUM

TO: Dr. Grant Colfax, Director, Department of Public Health

Jeffrey Tumlin, Executive Director, Municipal Transportation Agency

William Scott, Chief, Police Department

FROM: Jessica Perkinson, Assistant Clerk, Public Safety and Neighborhood

Services Committee, Board of Supervisors

DATE: June 22, 2022

SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED

The Board of Supervisors' Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee has received the following proposed legislation, introduced by Supervisor Preston on June 14, 2022:

File No. 220739

Resolution urging the Department of Public Health, Municipal Transportation Agency, and Police Department to amend the City's Vision Zero Traffic Fatality Protocol to include a public town hall within two weeks of a traffic fatality, at which information regarding the fatal incident is presented to the public and agency representatives are available to answer questions.

If you have any comments or reports to be included with the file, please forward them to me at the Board of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102.

cc: Greg Wagner, Department of Public Health Dr. Naveena Bobba, Department of Public Health Sneha Patil, Department of Public Health Ana Validzic, Department of Public Health Kate Breen, Municipal Transportation Agency Janet Martinsen, Municipal Transportation Agency Joel Ramos, Municipal Transportation Agency

Viktoriya Wise, Municipal Transportation Agency Lisa Ortiz, Police Department Lili Gamero, Police Department

Diana Oliva-Aroche, Police Department Sqt Stacy Youngblood, Police Department